

## Aston Manor Academy

## All different · All equal · All achieving

PHILLIPS STREET, ASTON, BIRMINGHAM B6 4PZ TEL: 0121 359 8108 FAX: 0121 359 2426 EMAIL: enquiry@astonmanoracademy.com
WEBSITE: www.astonmanoracademy.com



**HEADTEACHER: JILL SWEENEY** 

7<sup>th</sup> September 2023

Dear Parents/Carers,

Thank you for your patience following our delayed start to the school term for Sixth form students. Due to RAAC concrete being present in our school building we have had to close around a third of the school building and therefore cannot house all students on school site.

We have been lucky enough to be able to re-locate all sixth form students to a new building within a 10-minute walk of Aston Manor Academy school site. The new building is a recent build and is an excellent facility for the sixth form. The building we have managed to rent is the National College of Advanced Transport and Infrastructure (NCATI) building on Lister Street, B7 4AG. The NCATI building is within an easy walk of bus routes into the city centre. Please click on this link so you can plan your journey in advance. Where To Find Us - NCATI

To ensure that we are up and running ready for all students we will start face to face education for all sixth form on Monday 18<sup>th</sup> September at 8.45am.

On Monday 11<sup>th</sup> September we would like all Year 12 students to attend Aston Manor Academy at 10.30am, and all Year 13 students at 12.30pm. On Monday we would like to meet all students, have a visit to the new building, and check all necessary paperwork for students before they start with us. We will also be holding year group assemblies where students will be able to ask any questions and share concerns that they may have before we start and distribute work for students to complete during that first week.

If you have any questions about the arrangements that have been made then please contact Mr Dan Preston, Assistant Headteacher Sixth form directly on <a href="mailto:dpreston@astonmanoracademy.com">dpreston@astonmanoracademy.com</a> or telephone the school.

We are very lucky to be able to move to such a wonderful teaching and learning environment and I am sure our Sixth form students will settle very quickly into their new space.

Yours sincerely,

Ms J Sweeney

Headteacher

Mr D Preston

Assistant Headteacher KS5













